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It is that wonderful time of year when everyone is looking forward to the 
Christmas holidays and we have lots of festive events at school for all to enjoy.

Christmas Concert
Last Thursday we were gifted with a wonderful Christmas Concert in our new venue 
in the secondary building. Twelve student acts performed a wide variety of musical 
items, piano solos, a drum solo, chamber groups, singers and a pop band. The 
evening was made even more special when Masha Hommel sang ´Last Christmas´ 
in memory of her father Hans Hommel. It was a beautifully fitting moment.

The evening was rounded off by the fantastic staff band with two Christmas hits. A 
fabulous evening of musical entertainment and congratulations to all involved. 

Christmas Fair 
On Friday we had the Christmas Fair and it was so great to see so many Primary and 
Secondary students with fantastic stalls. This year it was arranged by Houses rather 
than year groups and each House had a student and staff team who had created a 
plethora of fun activities for everyone to do. The Fair started with the early Years and 
Year 1 & 2 concerts in the Auditorium and it was delightful to see them singing and 
dancing to a range of Christmas songs. It really was great fun and everyone had a 
fantastic time. 

With music from the KS2 and KS3 choirs, followed by the Raffle the event was 
rounded off with the lighting of the Christmas Tree, this year by Carlota and Diego 
Garcia Freitas. Huge thanks to all the staff and students who went to great lengths 
to make it a lovely event. 

I would like to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Peaceful 2024.

Simon Mower
School Principal
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CHRISTMAS CONCERT EYFS AND KS1
In a symphony of holiday joy, we are delighted to share the magical moments that 
unfolded during our recent Christmas singing performance. The twinkling lights 
and tinsel set the stage for an enchanting evening that showcased the dedication 
and talents of our young performers in the Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS) 
and KS1.

Our budding artists, fueled by weeks of preparation, took centre stage with 
infectious enthusiasm. Their commitment to the festive melodies was evident 
in every note, and the charming actions they added brought an extra layer of 
delight to the performance. The rehearsal room, once a hub of laughter and joy, 
seamlessly transformed into a festive wonderland, echoing with the sweet sound 
of their harmonious voices.

The pride and joy emanating from our young performers were mirrored in 
the faces of our supportive parents, who f illed the audience with warmth and 
applause. The Christmas singing performance was not just a showcase of talent 
but a celebration of the festive spirit that unites our school community.

We extend our heartfelt gratitude to all parents who joined us in celebrating the 
culmination of the children’s hard work and dedication. Your support added an 
extra layer of magic to the evening, making it a memorable occasion for everyone 

involved. We look forward to more 
enchanting moments in the future 
and wish you a joyful and festive 
season ahead.
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POLICE VISIT
Taking advantage of the current focus on exploring various professions and 
occupations at Reception, we had the privilege of hosting a special visit this week. 
The local police from Gavá generously provided us with the opportunity to delve 
deeper into their profession.

The police off icers began by enlightening us about the primary functions they 
perform in their daily duties. They shared insights into how they contribute to 
community safety, assist in emergencies, and actively strive to maintain a peaceful 
environment. This provided us with a heightened appreciation for the crucial role 
that police off icers play in our society.

The highlight of the visit was when the students were given the thrilling chance 
to inspect an actual police car. Beyond just activating the sirens, they actively 
participated in engaging simulations, such as using the radio. This unique 
hands-on experience not only enhanced their understanding of the police 
profession but also left them with indelible memories, offering a glimpse into the 
captivating world of safeguarding the community.

Ms Pareja
EYFS and Primary Catalan and Spanish teacher
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CHRISTMAS CONCERT SECONDARY
On the evening of December 14th, the British College Gava transformed into a 
winter wonderland as students from the secondary dazzled the audience with 
their exceptional talents at the annual Christmas concert. The professionally 
orchestrated event featured stellar lighting and sound, setting the stage for an 
unforgettable night of music and holiday cheer.

The blend of classic Christmas tunes and contemporary hits showcased the 
versatility of the band and set the perfect tone for the evening. One of the 
highlights of the night was the series of soul-stirring solos that left the audience in 
awe of the young talents at British College Gava. The carefully curated selection of 
songs ranged from traditional Christmas classics to modern favorites, ensuring a 
diverse and engaging musical experience.

The heartwarming centerpiece of the concert was undoubtedly the Christmas 
choir, whose harmonious voices resonated throughout the performance space. 
The choir, composed of secondary students, demonstrated exceptional vocal 
discipline and unity as they delivered a breathtaking rendition of both timeless 
and contemporary Christmas classics. 

The production value of the concert was elevated by the impeccable lighting 
and sound design. The professional setup added a layer of sophistication to 
the performances, enhancing the overall visual and auditory experience. The 
carefully choreographed light displays and crisp sound quality contributed to the 
immersive atmosphere, allowing the audience to fully immerse themselves in the 
magic of the season.

The dedication and hard work of both students and staff were evident in every 
aspect of the concert, from the seamless transitions between performances to the 
polished execution of musical arrangements. The event not only showcased the 
students’ artistic talents but also demonstrated the collaborative spirit fostered 
within the British College Gava community.

In conclusion, the Secondary Christmas Concert at British College Gava on 
December 14th was a huge success, delivering a festive extravaganza that left a 
lasting impression on all in attendance. The combination of talented solos, a 
spirited Christmas choir, and an energetic pop band, all set against a backdrop of 
professional lighting and sound, created a magical evening that will be cherished 
as a highlight of the holiday season.

Please watch the concert here.

Claire McDonald

https://youtu.be/5ChVcdNlJHg
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CHRISTMAS FAIR

As we reflect on the recent Christmas Fair that brought us immense joy and 
festive cheer, we want to express our heartfelt thanks for your enthusiastic 
participation and support. The event has come to a close, leaving us with fond 
memories of a day f illed with warmth, laughter, and a strong sense of community.

Leading up to the fair, we were touched by the generosity displayed as you rallied 
to contribute prizes for the tombola. Your willingness to share and be a part of 
this special occasion contributed to the overall success of the event. The variety of 
prizes offered added an exciting element to the fair, and the winners undoubtedly 
left with smiles on their faces.

On the day of the fair, the array of Christmas desserts, cakes, sweets, and savory 
delights, as well as the selection of beverages, created a delightful atmosphere. 
It was heartening to see everyone come together, sharing not only delicious 
treats but also the joy of the season. Your contributions made the fair not only a 
fundraiser but also a celebration of community spirit.

In the spirit of friendly competition, the announcement of a special prize for the 
house that raised the most money added an extra layer of excitement. 

As we close this chapter on the Christmas Fair, we want to express our gratitude 
for the collective efforts that made it a memorable event. Your support has not 
only contributed to the success of the fair but has also strengthened the bonds 
within our community.
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The total amount of money raised for our playground project was: 3.350€

Thank you for being an integral part of this festive celebration. We look forward to 
more opportunities to come together and create lasting memories in the future.

We would like to award DALI house with a free afternoon, pizza party and a movie 
at the start of next term.

 x 1st place - DALI - 933

 x 2nd place - LITA - 915

 x 3th place - MIRÒ - 788

 x 4th place - GAUDI - 714
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Tombola results



11

BCG Newsletter



12

BCG Newsletter



13

BCG Newsletter

TOMBOLA

Thanks for your donations 
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GRAN RECAPTE

DECEMBER CHARITY FOOD DRIVE: A HEARTFELT THANK YOU!
We are overjoyed to share the wonderful news of our successful charity food 
collection drive in December! Thanks to the incredible generosity of our 
community members, we have made a signif icant impact in supporting Gran 
Recapte, a Catalan non-profit dedicated to f ighting food insecurity. 

From November 27 to December 11, our collection boxes in the primary library (for 
EYFS collections) and outside the auditorium (for secondary and sixth form) were 
f illed to the brim with non-perishable food items. Each house played a crucial role, 
contributing to the success of this initiative. We extend our heartfelt thanks to 
every individual who participated and contributed.

Your collective efforts have made a real difference in the lives of those facing 
economic hardships. Your kindness and commitment to giving back exemplify the 
true spirit of our community.

We express our deepest gratitude to each and every one of you who contributed, 
donated, and participated in this charitable endeavour. Your generosity has not 
only f illed the boxes but also f illed our hearts with gratitude.
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TRIPS - SECOND TERM
Please see the term 2 trips calendar. You are kindly reminded that there is no need 
to take any action to complete sign up. This was done at the start of the academic 
year. However, if there is a trip that you do not wish your child to attend, please 
email trips@bcgava.com so that we may remove you from the f inance list. 

The trip withdrawal deadline is Wednesday 10th January, 23.59 hrs.

Have a wonderful winter break!

Trips Team
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FUNdamentales

UNLOCK THE EXCITEMENT AT FUNDAMENTALES WINTER CAMP!
As we bid farewell to the festive season, we invite your children to extend the 
joy and energy of the holidays at the FUNdamentales Multiport Winter Camp 
this January! Designed to captivate young hearts and minds, our winter camp 
promises a dynamic and engaging experience for those eager to channel their 
post-Christmas enthusiasm.

The FUNdamentales Winter Camp opens its doors on Wednesday, January 5th, 
Thursday, January 4th, and Friday, January 5th, offering a perfect opportunity 
for children to embark on a journey f illed with fun, laughter, and skill-building 
activities. Whether your little one is a full-day adventurer or prefers a half-day 
escapade, we’ve got flexible booking options to suit every schedule.

Picture a winter wonderland where each day brings new opportunities for 
discovery and play. From exciting multiport activities to team-building games, our 
camp is crafted to ensure that every child f inds joy and fulf illment in their winter 
break. Our experienced and enthusiastic staff will guide them through a variety of 
activities, fostering friendships and creating memories that will last a lifetime.

To secure your child’s spot at the FUNdamentales Multiport Winter Camp, simply 
reach out to them directly at info.fundamentales@gmail.com. The team is ready 

and eager to provide 
more information, answer 
any questions you may 
have, and assist with the 
booking process.

Let’s make this January a 
time of adventure, growth, 
and endless smiles at 
the FUNdamentales 
Winter Camp. Join us as 
we embark on a winter 
journey f illed with 
laughter, learning, and 
the joy of building new 
friendships. We can’t 
wait to create lasting 
memories with your little 
ones in the heart of winter 
magic!

mailto:info.fundamentales%40gmail.com?subject=
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‘CAGA TIÓ’ ACTIVITY
Year 1 and Year 2 embarked on an exciting adventure 
to search for the Caga Tió in the forest, and it turned 
out to be a highly enriching and enjoyable experience!

To kick off the day, we all gathered for a delightful 
breakfast, reminiscing about the Caga Tió tradition. 
Subsequently, we split into two groups and, armed 
with a map, engaged in various vocabulary tests in 
both Spanish and Catalan. These activities guided 
us to our eagerly anticipated destination: The Caga 
Tió’s residence. Once located, we brought him back 
to school, where we’ve been nurturing him. Although 
he’s currently small, we eagerly anticipate his growth, 
hoping he’ll soon be ready to bestow upon us a 
bounty of gifts.

The youngsters in Year 1 and Year 2 had a fantastic time! We’re sharing some 
pictures so that you can also relish the experience.

Ms Moncayo & Ms Pareja
Primary and EYFS Catalan and Spanish teachers

The Tió is still very small, but it is growing every day...

What is the Caga Tió? If you want to know more about this Catalan tradition, read 
these articles:

 The curious origin of the Tió and the Caga Tió to explain to children
https://www.diarimes.com/es/sociedad/familia/181219/el-curioso-origen-del-leno-el-
caga-leno-para-explicar-los-ninos_54182.html 

 A Catalan Log That Poops Nougats At Christmas

https://www.npr.org/sections/thesalt/2017/12/22/572569325/caga-ti-a-catalan-log-
that-poops-nougats-at-christmas

https://www.diarimes.com/es/sociedad/familia/181219/el-curioso-origen-del-leno-el-caga-leno-para-explicar-los-ninos_54182.html 
https://www.diarimes.com/es/sociedad/familia/181219/el-curioso-origen-del-leno-el-caga-leno-para-explicar-los-ninos_54182.html 
https://www.npr.org/sections/thesalt/2017/12/22/572569325/caga-ti-a-catalan-log-that-poops-nougats-at-christmas
https://www.npr.org/sections/thesalt/2017/12/22/572569325/caga-ti-a-catalan-log-that-poops-nougats-at-christmas
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ECAP INFORMATION
What a great term we’ve had with many children enjoying new extracurricular 
activities, and others already familiar. Our ECAP numbers continue to grow!

Most of you will have already met the new member of our team at ECAP pick-up 
time. Welcome Sofía to the ECAP Team!

This term, our CHESS students competed in a tournament organised by Peon 
Negro, our ECAP company, on Saturday 25th November and 2nd December, and 
BCG, with its two teams, won f irst place in the under Year 4’s category and also the 
absolute championship. What a way to start competing! Well done to all!

We also had families in for the end of term Cooking Class with MyGranChef, and 
some delicious chocolates were made by children and parents.

As per information sent by email, sadly, the following Clubs have to be canceled in 
Term 2:

 x SCIENCE CLUB (Year 3 to Year 6) on Wednesdays

 x ORAL SPEAKING & PRESENTATIONS (In Spanish) (Year 6 to Year 9) on Thursdays

Clubs that may need canceling in Term 2:

 x BALLET (Nursery & Reception) on Thursdays (we have very low numbers - 
we will inform families directly as this may change if there are new sign-ups). The 
older group will continue

New Clubs offered in the afternoons (4:30 to 5:30pm) for Term 2 will be:

 x Art Attack (Year 1 to Year 6) on Mondays with Miss Jade (100€/term)

 x Ukelele Club (Year 3 to Year 6) on Thursdays with Mr Sumner (100€/term)

 x Yoga Club (Year 3 to Year 6) on Thursdays with Miss Mireia Moncayo (100€/term)

Public Speaking in English (Year 5 & 6) on Thursdays with Miss Stevens (100€/term)

You will see a summary of the Clubs for Term 2 in the following pages. 

If you want your child to continue next term with the club they have been 
attending, you do not have to do anything. 

If you want to cancel the activity for next term, change to a different one or add to 
a new one, please send an email to ecap@bcgava.com by Friday 22nd December.  
You will receive confirmation once your child has been added to the club.

Term 2 Clubs start on the f irst day back after the Christmas break, on Tuesday 9th 
January and will end on Thursday 21st March.

Wishing you all a very special winter break, Merry Christmas!

ECAP Team

mailto:ecap%40bcgava.com?subject=
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COMPETITIONS

Earlier this term we held a ‘Design A Christmas Card’ 
competition across Early Years and the Primary school.  
The idea was to design a Christmas card that we could 
animate and convert to a Christmas greetings email to 
send to parents, students, suppliers and fellow schools 
and organisations. Every class took part and created 
some of the best Christmas cards I have ever seen. 
The attention to detail, use of colour and creativity 
were so impressive but there can only be one winner 
and this time the winning entry was from Clementine 
Gill (Year 5B). It was a beautiful design which she had 
clearly worked very hard to create.  Congratulations 
Clementine!

Miss Wakelin



GLIMPSE OF THE WEEKS
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KS2 CHRISTMAS CONCERT
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